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Upgrades to Ventureland Playground Continue 
 
It’s the time of year when we can make some changes or upgrades to the Ventureland Playground in the 
Parksville Community Park, when there will be less impact on playground users. 
 
During the week of October 3, staff will remove the aging platform climber behind the ZipKrooze, one of the 
older, high maintenance pieces in the playground and now more than twenty years old. This removal will permit 
completion of the sidewalk around the perimeter of the playground and allow for a third bay to be added to the 
ZipKrooze. 
 
Towards the end this year or early 2023, rubber surfacing will be installed in the tot area near the splash park. In 
July we announced funding of $300,000 from Pacific Economic Development Agency of Canada and along with 
the City’s contribution of $100,000 we can continue to upgrade the playground.  
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